
 

 

  

The season of Lent is upon us.  Ash Wednesday is on February 14th and is the traditional beginning of the 40 
days of Lent that end before Easter on April 1st.  Lent comes from the Anglo Saxon word for "spring." The forty 
days represents the time Jesus spent in the wilderness, enduring the temptation of Satan and preparing to begin 
His ministry. 
 
Lent is a time of repentance, fasting and preparation for the coming of Easter. It is a time of self-examination and 
reflection. In the early church, Lent was a time to prepare new converts for baptism. Today, Christians focus on 
their relationship with God, often choosing to give up something or to volunteer and give of themselves for oth-
ers.  Sundays in Lent are not counted in the forty days because each Sunday represents a "mini-Easter" and the 
reverent spirit of Lent is tempered with joyful anticipation of the Resurrection. 
 
Hereôs to our Lenten journey! 

 

Pastor Drew  

Philippians 1:3-6 

NEWS 
 

February 2018 

Pastor Drewôs Views:  Letôs Get Ready for Lent 

Young Adults 

Website: www.fpcgriffin.org 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin 

Date Night In a Box  
 

Stuck in a rut for date night? Well, we have a solution for you!! 

On February 10th, we will be hosting a  

Date Night Scavenger Hunt.  

On the 20th drop your kids off at church, and pick up your 

Date Night Box. In each box will be instruction for you to follow 

in order to have an amazing time with your spouse. Dinner will 

be included in the box, and return at the end of the date for 

some dessert here at First Presbyterian. The cost is only $20 per couple!!! Thatõs right $20!!! 

Sign ups will be in the narthex or email seth@fpcgriffin.org  . Canõt wait to hear about all the 

fun each couple will have on their scavenger hunt.  

http://www.fpcgriffin.org
http://www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin
mailto:seth@fpcgriffin.org


Mission, Outreach, & Evangelism 
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Jesus said ñGoò, so letôs GO! Here are some opportunities to serve together with  
unconditional ñagapeò love (sign ups in the Narthex or just call the church office): 

Abundant Life Soup 

Kitchen  
 

We will serve together again at the 
soup kitchen on Tuesday, February 
20h from 11 a.m. ï 1 p.m.  If you 
havenôt tried this yet, it is a great 
opportunity to serve in our com-
munity with the love of Christ and 
also get the word out about who 
we are.   

Cereal  
Sunday 

 

The first Sunday 
of each month, 
FPC Griffin has 
the honor to par-
ticipate in "CEREAL SUNDAY". 
We ask members to bring bags or 
boxes of dry cereal and place 
them in the grocery cart located in 
the Narthex, near the wing of the 
Children's hall. This FOOD PAN-
TRY ministry provides many poor 
and homeless individuals a nutri-
tious meal that can either be eat-
en dry or with milk.  Please bring 
cereal on February 4th. 

In January, we delivered 24 boxes of cereal, 7 jars 
of fruit, 3 bottles of vegetable juice, and 1canned 
good item to the food pantry. 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD (OCC) 
SHOEBOXES 

 

Thank you for the 118 shoeboxes we delivered in November!!! 
 
START COLLECTING ITEMS FOR THE SHOEBOXES NOW!  Samaritanôs 
Purse has a calendar of items to collect each month.  January was Hats, Gloves 
and Scarves.  February is Accessories, which includes:  sunglasses, hair ties and/
or clips, and princess crowns.  Little girls, ages 2-4 and 5-9, love the princess 
crowns.   

 

Look for WOW items:  Dolls (with a darker skin tone); stuffed animals; and soccer balls and pumps.   
 

Anytime you are shopping, check out the toy department and start collecting for your shoeboxes.  Do check 
the quality of the toy/item--it should be something that will last.  Happy Meal toys should not be included 
because some come with small parts.   
 

For more information, go to www.samaritanspurse.org/operationchristmaschild; or contact Debbie Hammond. 
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The Christian Womenôs Center (CWC) is a local organization that we support as individuals 
and as a church.  One of their sources of income is a thrift store.  Recently, the shopping 
center where the store was located, on Taylor Street across from Home Depot, was sold and 
subsequently razed.  What you may not know is that they are still in business, but in a new 
location!  They moved to the North Griffin Square (where Belk is located).  They are be-
tween Belk and Big Lots.  Apparently, many people donôt realize that they are still operat-
ing.  Their donations and sales are down since they moved.  This is putting the entire minis-
try in a financial bind.  Please consider making donations to them - clothes, shoes, books, 
household goods, decorations, linens, furniture, toys, CDs, DVDs, etc.  Also, please shop 
there!  The new stores are very nice.  They also moved ñThrifty by Designò, their boutique 
thrift store, to the same shopping center.  They are next to Big Lots, where ñTuesday Morn-
ing:ò used to be.  To make a donation, drive around to the back of the store and knock on 
the door (there may be a doorbell).  Their hours are 9-6 Monday through Saturday.   

CPR Training 
 

I have contacted an American Heart Association 
CPR trainer in reference to holding a class at our 
church for the many members whose cards are ex-
piring or for others who want certification. This will 
not be a refresher on the defibrillator. It is a CPR 
course only. 
The instructor is charged by AHA $25.00 for each 
card issued. She also charges $25.00 per person 
for teaching. So, the charge for this 2 year certifica-
tion is $50.00 per person. Please note, if you are 
interested in this, you will have to cover the cost 
personally. 
 

Please respond back to Millie by email, phone, or place a note in the offering plate. I anticipate the 
training to be in February, probably on a Saturday a.m.                          Mike Biddle 

http://www.samaritanspurse.org/operationchristmaschild


Christian Education 

February Church-wide Memory Verse 
 

 .Ï× ÁÌÌ ÇÌÏÒÙ ÔÏ 'ÏÄȟ ×ÈÏ ÉÓ ÁÂÌÅȟ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ (ÉÓ ÍÉÇÈÔÙ ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÁÔ ×ÏÒË ÉÎ ÕÓȟ 
 ÔÏ ÁÃÃÏÍÐÌÉÓÈ ÉÎǢÎÉÔÅÌÙ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÁÎ ×Å ÍÉÇÈÔ ÁÓË ÏÒ ÔÈÉÎËȢ        

%ÐÈÅÓÉÁÎÓ Υ ȡΤΡ .,4 
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1
st
 and 3

rd
  

 

Weôre calling it 1
st
 and 3

rd
 because it meets the 

1
st
 and 3

rd
 Wednesdays now at 8 a.m. at Chick

-fil-a (Taylor Street). Join us this month on 
February 7

th
 and 28

th
 for fellowship, a short de-

votional and prayer. 

What's Happening in Hope Town?   
 
This month the young disciples of Hope Town will get to see Jesus perform one of His big-
gest miracles. They will follow the 5,000 who followed Jesus to the other side of the Sea of 
Galilee when Jesus was seeking rest.  
 
But on the day of the greatest picnic ever known, Jesus would find no rest; He would find 
sheep in need of a Shepherd. Was Jesus irritated when He saw 5000 men coming, wives 
and children in tow? No! Mark tells us that Jesus had compassion!  
 
When dinner time arrived, the disciples implored Jesus to send the masses home, for they 
could never afford to feed them (John 6:7). But Jesus already had a plan, and maybe the 
disciples would finally learn that with Him, all things are possible! 
 
Jesus took the meager offering of one boy's lunch: five tiny barley loaves and two tiny fish. 
And the people ate what must have been the best tasting bread and fish ever. It was a lav-
ish feast with 12 basked filled with leftovers. 
 
No matter how little we have to share, when we do share, God makes much of what we 
give. Hallelujah! 

Congregational Care 
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Darlene Chipman 
Pruitt Health Monroe 
4796 Highway 42 North 
Forsyth, GA  31209 

 
Richard & Jane Gaston 
1809 Maple Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 
Joyce Jones 

1203 Oxford Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

Next Potluck Supper  
 

 Wednesday, February 7, 6:00 p.m.   
Bring your favorite chili, cornbread or a dessert. 
Afterwards, we will have a prayer service. 

We will return to the 2nd Wednesday Potluck in March. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!   
 

We have a reservation Tuesday, March 20, to attend the special Easter program, Follow 
the Crosswalks, at the Biblical History Center in LaGrange.  The program begins at 
10a.m. followed by  
a tour of the Biblical Life Artifacts Gallery and then a Biblical meal at 11:30.  Our visit will 

finish about 1p.m.  The cost is $35/person; children ages 6 
through 12 are $22/person.  The Crosswalks activity is outside, 
but under a cover so that it can be done rain or shine.  Dress 
appropriately for the outside temperature.  A sign up sheet will 
be in the narthex beginning February 11.   

Contact Debbie Hammond if you have questions. 

Ione Kelly 
3223 Newnan Rd., P-9 
Griffin, GA  30223 

 
Donna Krepps 

1705 Oak Knoll Road 
Griffin, GA  30223 

 
Marty Lang 

201 Crosstown Drive 
Peachtree City, GA  30269 

 
Anne Mixon 

Brightmoor Assisted Living  
3223 Newnan Rd. 
Griffin, GA  30223 

Michael & Maggie Roc kholt 
1211 Pebble rock Road 
Hampton, GA  30228 

 
Richard Turner 
929 Springer Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 
Louise Upole 

Brightmoor Assisted Living 
3223 Newnan Rd, Room M9 

Griffin, GA 30223 

Here is a list of our members who are not able to get out and about.   
Remember them in your prayers, send them a card, give them a call, drop by to visit.   

Letôs donôt forget them! 



Facilities 
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WE SEE YOU!  
 
Yes that is right; with our new security system. 
Many rooms, hallways and entrances/exits are 
being monitored by video cameras. To prevent 
any embarrassing moments, please be aware 
of our ability to see and record you while you 
are in and around the building. You are wel-
come to make our day fun filled! Who knows, 
we might have the "picture of the month" to 
post. Would you like to be included?   
 

Facilities and staff.  
(And yes, we might be included too!) 

As upcoming Chairman of the Facilities Committee, I want to first thank the 2017committee for 
their hard work and many projects accomplished. You have large shoes to FILL!  
 
The 2018 Committee consists of Sharon Day, George Kirby, Joe Bailey, Ralph Jones, Roger and 
Linda Soons, and myself. We look forward to serving our church. We want our facility to be 
pleasing for worship, attractive to visitors, and comfortable for fel-
lowship; all this with the blessings of our Lord, Jesus Christ. 
 
Please join us in prayer for our facility that the Lord would bless our 
congregation, and protect our facility. We also ask that you prayer-
fully consider assisting us with projects such as "Work Days" and 
other maintenance/upkeep projects as they are announced this year. 
If you see anything that needs attention, please inform one of us. 
 
Thank you again, and may we look forward to a great year in the 
Lord!                                      Michael Biddle 

A special "THANK YOU" to Wayne Boylan for placing 
ceiling tiles in the men's bathroom of the activities build-
ing. It was a tough and dirty job, but is a great cosmetic 

FPC Youth 
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For Kindergarten 
through  
5th grade 

On February 4th, PYF will be leading the congregation in wor-
ship for Youth Sunday. This is probably close to my favorite 
Sunday because our amazing students get a chance to share 
what God is doing in their lives. This year the students will be 
sharing about their experiences at BaseCamp 2017. Each sum-
mer we head to camp, and God is always changing our hearts 
and lives during this amazing week. I hope the continued 
growth in our students will encourage you and challenge all of 
us in our walk with Christ. At the end of the service we will 
ask you to pray about giving your time, talents, and treasure 
towards supporting Sports Camp and also BaseCamp 2018. 
Please join us in prayer for BaseCamp 2018 and Sports Camp 
2018. 

 

Also in February PYF will be going on a winter retreat with some other local churches in 

Griffin. The retreat will be February 23rd - 25th, and the cost is only $60 per student, which 

includes lodging, food, and a t-shirt. Please sign up for this trip and pay by February 11th. 

 

Griffin-Spalding Winter Break is February 19-23. 

Blast 
Valentines BLAST is on February 4th 

from 4pm to 5pm! We will have a treasure 

chest for any kids who bring a friend. 

What is even better is that if you bring a 

friend, your friend gets a prize too!! So 

bring some friends and have a BLAST!!! 



Our App is available on Android & Apple devices!! 

Download The First Presbyterian Griffin App:  

http://www.livingforthejoy.com/app_download/fpg 

Thanks to Ed Springer, Jr. for our app! 

8 

Baptismal Font 
 

When the cover on the baptismal font is pulled aside, it reveals a 
silver bowl engraved with the words ñCosgrove Avenue Presby-
terian Churchò. Though no one knows the source of this bowl, 
there are clues that make an interesting story. 
 
The baptismal font was built for the current church building. Be-
fore the move to Macon Rd., when there was a baptism, a bowl 
of water was used to hold the water, an elder held the bowl and 
the pastor dipped the water from the bowl. When Rev. C. Edward 
Davis came to the church in 1959, he started using a silver bowl 
to hold the water. 
 
In searching through records, a letter from Forrest Traylor to the 
Atlanta Presbytery was found in which he was seeking infor-

mation about where ñCosgrove Presbyterian Churchò might be. The reply was Charleston, SC. No 
other information was ever found. 
 
When seeking history for a biography of Rev. Davis, documentation was found that reported Rev. 
Davis was assigned to North Charleston, SC during his senior year at seminary. During his time there 
as a student, he started a Sunday School which he helped grow into the Cosgrove Avenue Presbyteri-
an Church which was founded with 24 members. 
When Rev. Davis  graduated from seminary in 1942, he was called to this church, and when he left 
there in 1949, the church had almost 400 members. 
 
The bowl in the center of the baptismal font was probably a gift given to him or to his wife, Helen, 
during that time and was probably the bowl he used for baptisms when he came to this church. It was 
then a natural progression for the bowl to be altered so it could be used in the new baptismal font. 

Worship 

Watch For It! 
 
You will soon receive a copy of the church history for 2017 in your email.  There will also be one 
posted on the bulletin board outside of the church office.  Please read through it.  If you see any mis-

takes or omissions, please contact Pat Brown by Friday, Feb. 9th.. 

9 9 

A Few Laughs 

http://www.livingforthejoy.com/app_download/fpg


Dates & Stuff 
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Session meetings 
 

The next regular Session prayer meeting will be Sunday, February 11th at 9:15 am. 
The next regular Session meeting will be Sunday, February 25, after worship.   

Please pray for our newly elected elders! 

Communion  will be 
served on  

Sunday, February 4, 
and February 18th, the 

first Sunday of  Lent.  

There will be no Ash Wednesday Service since it is the same day as Valentineôs Day. 

 

 

1 - John Craig 
3 - Lynn Mitchell 
3 - Lisa Singley 
4 - Cindie Hayward-
Simmonds 

6 - Gary Hollums 
8 - Larry Horton 
8 - Jan Rogers 

9 - Megan Hamilton 
11 - Wayne Griggs 
12- Seth Norris 
14 - Jackson Elling 
15 - Jack Singley 

16 - Mary Frances Harwell 
20 - Diane Gordon 
21 - Wayne Bailey 
22 - Anna Johnson 
22 - Garrett Johnson 
22 - Louise Upole 
22 - Macy Pippin 
23 - Gwen Ziegler 
25 - Doug Tingle, Jr. 
26 -Ashley Moran 
27 - Tom McGurk 
28 - Darren Norris 
29 - Bonnie Pfrogner 

 2/1/1964 - Tom & Donna McGurk 
2/4 - Sowah & Cindie Simmonds 
2/7/1998 - Bill & Mary Johnson 
2/20 - Michael & Maggie Rockholt 

We serve in February 
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Church Nursery Volunteers 
(age 2 - 4 year olds) 

February 
 

February 4 -  Stewart & Allison Esary 
February 11 - Doug & Emelie Tingle 
February 18 - Matt & Tiffany Doran 
February 25 - Ed & Katrina Springer 

Just a reminder 
 

The church leadership team/staff meets most 
Tuesday mornings from 11:30 am - 12:30 pm. 
The office closes at noon every Friday. 

Elder in Charge 
 

Art Hammond 

Church Hour Nursery Age Limits  
 

The nursery during the church hour is 
for children in Pre-K and below. No 

child older than 4 should be in there. 
This is for the safety of our toddlers. 

Thanks for your cooperation, 
Your CE Ministry Team 

Communion Servers  
February 4  

Art Hammond, Capt. 
Becki Brown 
Andy Musser 
Mike Biddle 
John Allison 
Tom Baynham 
Ed Springer, Sr. 
Ina Jones 
Joe Bailey 
Jim Skinner 

February Childrenôs  
Message 

 

Feb. 4 - No childrenôs Message 
Feb. 11 - Diane Gordon 
Feb. 18 - Wendi Kirby 
Feb. 25 - Bob Bugg 

February Ushers 
 

Chip Reahard, Captain 
Robin Reahard 
Wend Biddle 
Doug Tingle, Sr. 

Communion Servers 
February 18  

(1st Sunday of Lent) 
 

Becki Brown, Capt. 
Tim Brown 
Bill Baldwin 
Lou Baldwin 
Wendi Kirby 
Joe Bailey 
Stewart Esary 
Doug Tingle, Jr. 
Chip Reahard 
Tom Baynham 


